

Dearest -

Friday  
Get your very long & interesting letter  
this AM written on the 2<sup>d</sup>.

P has changed a great deal since  
the pictures were taken & is thinner  
& longer now, or at least appears it.  
She still doesn't eat well or very much  
& does best when food is prepared &  
put before her & she is left to her own  
devices about getting it in her mouth.  
She doesn't want to be fed unless  
very hungry - like at breakfast. Much  
she drinks nothing & in large quantities  
but that isn't enough for growing child.

I looked it over with Martha regarding her  
stay. In perspective of how long WPT will stay  
her stay, or whether he stays free or I  
live to Gray, I guess it is best that I not  
keep her too long. She wants to return to  
Anquillo temporarily but also to the Midwest  
before end of summer to get a job, & where  
there are eligible young men, & make herself  
available in case there might be some fellow  
who may be interested.

Certainly don't want to be in her way.  
Or make business their chances. So I'd like  
her to leave me soon as I can. Since I

2

went to clinic this AM + Dr S. said "Lead is in position, it may be any day <sup>but</sup> now + expectant date" I am in hopes it'll be soon. Make the waiting shorter, Sagiywa will still be here before the 3 day vacation he's having on from 17<sup>th</sup>, also it'll give Mr. slots stay here.

I'm thinking of wiring for you soon as new baby is born + I wish you would come, and enable M to go on her way. As for Papa I don't know his plans + I don't think them too important as it would affect me much.

The weather's hot + room get over 100. Around 103° - 105°. It's hottest 3-5PM. So it's uncomfortable for me to wait, too. I got castor oil from Delta. I'll take it to induce labor early if I don't feel birth pains in another week, so I'll take it next weekend if contractions don't start naturally by then. I don't want Collier or DeHaan to deliver. They don't use anesthetic. Dr. S. said this delivery would be easy this time. Don't know whether he meant it or not but he said it.

35  
8  
80

Your coming while I'm still in hospital + staying until I can leave - about 8 wks. after delivery, will mean ~~loss~~ of about \$280 plus your maintenance here plus transportation but I guess it can't be helped. When I guess you'll be a few days before you get another job so that's more loss.

I gave Martha \$5 already & intend to give her more, also pay her 60¢ a day maintenance at the main gate!

All this has worried me so much that I haven't chosen a name yet. Martha isn't happy here so I don't feel it was worth it sending for her. She got here the evening of the day I was discharged. I take care of P. since.

Per, Papa is here he can do what I can't. She washes for him & cleans his room so she has plenty to do without getting around to me. His place was plenty dirty because of packing & 2½ wks neglect while he lived in our room.

This weather doesn't allow you to work past 11 AM & nights don't cool till midnight. So there isn't enough time.

I want her to leave soon as possible. See, it's better that way.

So much for now - Love, Ronnie

11-5-D

Topaz Utah



Mr. Henri Takahashi

1259 Arguello

San Francisco 22  
Calif.

Baby may be here sooner  
than expected - I think  
next week - July 8-14<sup>th</sup>